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Playground Supervision 


Reminder: The school opens at 8.50am when school staff take responsibility for your children. Before 8.50am and after 3.25pm you are responsible for your child’s safety. Please make your collection point or dropping / collecting arrangements clear to your children. 


We’ve talked in assembly about rules to keep us safe. They know they are never allowed to climb on school walls, railings or go into the shrubbery. Children on scooters must be aware of other path users so everyone is safe. Children on bikes are expected to wheel the bike out of the grounds. By Working Together we can ensure the safety of our children. Please reinforce such safety points when the children are in your care to ensure continuity.








Parents & Friends AGM


Last week our PFA sent you a newsletter. Please feel welcome to come along to our first meeting of the year which will take place in the staff room at 9am on Monday 6th October. Little ones more than welcome! Your help in any way is really appreciated. 





You may have noticed we are updating the template of our website. This has allowed us to add a map and a calendar ‘App’ that you may like to use. To use the calendar App you need to have a Google Account and download the calendar. If you haven’t an account you can still use it and print from it. 


As we move the contents to the new site some of the links may not work. We’ll work on this as soon as possible. My newsletters, the calendar, links for children and policies will continue to be on our website for your convenience. 


You can also follow us on Twitter @brockwelljunior.








Each week we choose a ‘Reader of the Week’. Please encourage your child to enjoy books and reading.








� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.cawston-pri.norfolk.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/12/Onceaweek-300x166.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.cawston-pri.norfolk.sch.uk/parents/health/&h=166&w=300&tbnid=kE5r3e0WP3Yo8M:&zoom=1&q=onceaweektakeapeek&docid=lxRhE2x1IeC6kM&itg=1&ei=6M0WVKLBO8XmaPydgPAH&tbm=isch&ved=0CCoQMygHMAc&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=1318&page=1&start=0&ndsp=19" ���





� HYPERLINK "http://www.onceaweektakeapeek.com" �www.onceaweektakeapeek.com� has some great advice on head lice management. A new animation is available and parents can go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/onceaweektakeapeek" �www.facebook.com/onceaweektakeapeek� for more information.





Brockwell Junior School      Purbeck Avenue Chesterfield S40 4NP


� HYPERLINK "http://www.brockwell-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk" �www.brockwell-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk�      01246 278542


� HYPERLINK "mailto:enquiries@brockwell-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk" �enquiries@brockwell-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk�
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October Newsletter

















Hopefully you’ve received a letter inviting you to join us for –


‘The World’s Biggest Coffee Morning’ in support of Macmillan. We moved ours to Friday 3rd October so our Year Six children could join in as the majority were at Whitehall last week.





During the day and after school there will be the opportunity for you to come and buy a drink and a cake or biscuit for £1 to support the Macmillan Cancer Charity.





If you are able to help by baking buns or biscuits for the day then please do as this makes the event much more of a success. Children are encouraged to bring donations of cakes on the morning of the 3rd or the day before if they are sealed. If you would like to volunteer to help do get in touch – ask for Mrs Summerbridge. 





Here are the arrangements if you’re able to come:





9.10 to 10.15am Parents and Friends of Year 3 children. You will be able to sit with your child and enjoy a drink and a cake in the hall.


11am to 11.45am Parents and Friends of Year 4 children.


1.15pm to 2pm Parents and Friends of Year 5 children.


From 2pm Parents and Friends of Year 6 children.


Of course, if you have children in different year groups come during one of the slots and we’ll collect the other children from class for you. Please use the main entrance – sign our visitor sheet and we’ll collect the children for you.


The hall will be open until 4pm for anyone wishing to call in at the end of the day. Last year the buns were incredible and the day was a wonderful opportunity to see lots of you in school. Do come if you can!





Attendance








The Government’s slogan is:


‘Every lesson Counts’. We are proud of our high attendance rate and thank you for your support with this.





Missing school may impact significantly on a child’s attainment. If your child is unwell of course they should not come to school. However, it is also important for children to understand that being punctual and attending as often as possible is important.








You may like to know we have an attendance cup for the class with the highest attendance given weekly and certificates for high attendance are issued termly.








Holidays are only authorised in ‘exceptional circumstances’ and you are asked to fill a request form in at least 2 weeks before the holiday requested.  Holiday requests are considered by a panel including the Headteacher, a Governor and a Senior Teacher.











� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.jewelleryquarter.net/wp-content/themes/jq_bid_wp/images/come-for-coffee-internal.png&imgrefurl=http://www.jewelleryquarter.net/macmillan/sign-up/&h=338&w=800&tbnid=-Y4Bnmhnbyj-XM:&zoom=1&q=macmillan coffee morning&docid=lRPYbgoepTrjWM&ei=wjQpVNfQKsvbaKXXgLAP&tbm=isch&ved=0CFEQMygmMCY&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=1189&page=2&start=22&ndsp=27" ���



































Curriculum News


 From this week additional teaching time will result in year groups being taught in three groups during maths lessons. This will mean smaller group sizes for all children. 





Homework books / folders have now been sent home in all classes. Children will have weekly spellings, some maths and reading. Look out for any additional Learning Challenges for this term. 





Please feel welcome to send a drinking bottle with water for your child. We do also have two water fountains all the children may use. Playtime is an opportunity to have a snack. Please remind your child to select a healthy snack particularly if they choose one from their lunch box.





Please ensure your child has an indoor and outdoor PE kit, with a change of shoes, in school each week. 





Year 6 – Victorian Times 


Children will be learning about transport and the changes in conditions for children during this time in history.





Year 5 – World War One 


Curriculum News has been sent home. Do ask if you’ve not received one.





Year 4 – River Deep, Mountain High


Remember our rivers trips next week…letter has been sent home but do ask if you’re not sure.





Year 3 – Bouncing to Brockwell


Well done to all our year 3 children. They appear to be settling well and enjoying their lessons. Do remember you are welcome to change reading books on any day. 





Dates for your diary:





October 3rd Coffee & Cake





October 8th 4L out on Rivers Trip





October 9th 4C out on Rivers Trip





October 13th In school children have a special assembly celebrating their work for ‘Take One Picture’ which this year is ‘Convergence’:


Jackson Pollock


�





From 20th October Parent Consultations 


 


Friday 24th October – Harvest assembly by Year 3. Parents come if you can for 9.15 start. 





November 3rd INSET day SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN








Clubs            This term include:  


Choir Y4,5&6(Wednesdays to 4.15pm), 


Synergie Football – Wednesdays to 4.30pm 


Filmclub Mondays from 29th September 


Mr Marriott’s School Football (from Friday 19th Sep. All year groups to 4.30pm). 


Rugby (all year groups) – from Tuesday 30th September


Y6 Sport Club Thursdays (letters to follow)



























































